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June 21, 2006 

 
 
City of Rapid City 
Public Works Department 
300 Sixth Street 
Rapid City, SD  57701 
 
 
RE: Appeal of the Denial of the Exception Request for Maximum Cul-De-Sac Length 
 
 
The owner of the property residing at 2151 Skyline Ranch Road is proposing to subdivide the 10 acre 
parcel located at that address into three lots.  As a part of that request, an exception to the Street Design 
Criteria was requested for the maximum cul-de-sac length.  As stated in the manual, “In moderate, 
high, or extreme fire hazard areas, cul-de-sacs shall not exceed 500 feet in length.”  The lots along 
Skyline Ranch Road currently exist of parcels of land ranging in size from approximately 3 acres to 
approximately 10 acres.  Skyline Ranch Road is a private road.  The intersection of Tower Road and 
Skyline Ranch Road is approximately 2200 feet from the point at which the owner accesses his 
property.  The intersection of Tower Road is the point where the cul-de-sac is measured based on the 
Street Design Criteria Manual.  As such, Skyline Ranch Road is currently classified as a collector.   
 
The current zoning of the property is park/forest.  This zoning allows a minimum lot size of 3 acres.  
This appeal is being made in order for the owner to split his existing property into three lots.  There is 
no reasonable alternative to this exception, as the existing condition exceeds the minimum 
requirements.  An additional exception was requested to eliminate the requirement to construct 
intermediate fire-truck turnarounds.  This exception was also denied.  Based on that denial, an 
intermediate turnaround will need to be constructed.  The staff comment was that intermediate 
turnarounds be provided.  Based on this recommendation, and the requirement to construct a 
turnaround, this exception should be granted.  
 
The attached files show the proposed plat and an aerial view of the property and the existing road used 
to access the property. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Michelle Schweitzer 
Project Coordinator 
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